
Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs	

“We	Don’t	Do	Complaints”	

	
Hello	all	you	devoted	Californians!	Governor	Shultz	and	her	staff	are	busy	with	
State	business.	We	at	the	Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs	are	open	and	ready	to	
assist	you	with	all	your	consumer	needs.	We	are	dedicated	to	and	can	take	care	
of	all	your	questions	concerning	our	department.	Our	office	is	as	busy	as	ever.	
Bring	in	your	gift	basket,	certificate,	or	service	coupon	and	have	your	name	
placed	on	our	patronage	list.	All	consumers	using	this	service	will	be	given	a	
coupon	(ticket)	and	your	name	will	be	placed	in	a	special	drawing	to	take	place	
at	the	end	of	our	fiscal	year.	No	worries,	you	need	not	be	present	to	win.	This	
year	we	are	sponsoring	our	great	Governor	with	a	raffle	for	her	special	project,	
suicide	prevention.	As	we	speak,	Colleen	Freeman,	one	of	our	consumers	from	
the	city	of	Ripon	in	County	11	is	lovingly	crafting	a	beautiful	poppy	quilt.	This	
quilt	will	be	on	display	at	our	office	at	both	DEC	in	January	and	our	Annual	
Convention	in	June	of	2024.	Pre-sale	tickets	are	available	at	our	office	for	just	
$10	each.	Soon	we	will	be	able	to	post	a	picture	of	this	amazing	quilt.	Don’t	miss	



out	on	this	special	sale.	Another	service	we	offer	is	the	Governor’s	Club,	
formally	the	Presidents	Club.	For	just	$25,	you	can	become	a	member	of	this	
exclusive	club.	You	will	receive	a	charm	and	membership	card	to	impress	all	
your	friends.	Join	in	on	California	Fun	Facts.	Test	your	knowledge	of	our	Great	
State.	Watch	for	games	such	as	Star	Darts	and	Patriotic	Cornhole.	Other	services	
we	offer	include	“The	Price	is	Right”	and	“Let’s	make	a	deal”.	For	only	$5	you	
can	test	your	skill	of	numbers	and	chance.	The	Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs	is	an	
equal	opportunity	business	that	welcomes	all	consumers	to	participate	in	and	
contribute	to	the	American	Legion	Auxiliary	and	their	sister	family	members	
with	the	Legionnaires,	Riders,	and	SONS.	All	questions	can	be	sent	to	me,	Arlene	
L	Smith,	Director	for	the	Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs.	See	you	at	our	next	event!	
Our	office	is	always	open.		

	

Arlene	L	Smith,	Director	

Dept.	of	Consumer	Affairs	

hdbrickhouse@gmail.com	

209-763-2562	h	

209-443-0155	c	


